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Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29:  Goals of Education 

In PE this week, Reception 
have been learning how to 
use the gym equipment,   

including the ropes and the 
wall bars. 

Everyone used their “have a go” 
pig Learning Character to try out 

the equipment even if they 
thought it looked scary.  Well 

done! 

We saw some real feats 
of strength and agility. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


Climb 

Swing 



Reach 

Pull 

Balance 



Stretch 

Hold 



On Wednesday, we welcomed RSC Ambassadors from our local network to Sydenham to 
work with Freddie Goymer, The Royal Shakespeare Company’s Young People’s Development 

Programme Developer.  The children spent the day learning about theatre as a form of   
expression.  They collaborated to come up with different ideas for an Ambassador project 

and used drama as a way in to explore their ideas.   

UN Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 13:  Freedom of Expression 



Throughout the day, our Ambassadors showed 
fantastic creativity and brilliant team working 
skills.  It was wonderful to see them being so 
welcoming to other children visiting our school. 



 

This week, Year Two have been working 
with Warwickshire’s Safe and Active 
Schools Team to learn about road safety. 



Pupils learnt about road awareness and 
how to scoot to school safely.  They had 
fun learning in a practical and active way 
and enjoyed meeting the road safety bear. 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29:  Goals of Education 



In History, Year Five have been  
practising their Tudor handwriting! 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29:  Goals of Education 



Pupils used an old fashioned ink 
pen to carefully copy Tudor script. 

They combined their new skills with their knowledge of 
Tudor food to write a menu in preparation for their  

banquet next week.  Hope you like roasted puffin, Y5! 



This week, we celebrated Children’s Mental Health Week.  Y1 enjoyed Circle Time,        
exploring different feelings and how they can be expressed. The children then talked about 
things that make them feel happy.  They went on to produce some lovely drawings and    

writing. 

UN Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 24:  Health 



 

 

This week, our roving reporters have tracked down Mr Lee.  Find out all about this 
Sydenham superstar by reading their exclusive interview. 

What is your name and job title?  My name is Mr Lee and I am one of the Y3 teachers. 

How long have you worked at Sydenham?  Nine years. 

What inspired you to do your job?  I’ve always enjoyed being around children and  wanted 
to make a difference to people’s lives.  I was inspired by one of my own teachers, Mrs Jewel-
Clarke, because she was so kind and very passionate about reading.  I wanted to be like her and 
help children to read because this is such an important skill. 

What is the hardest part of your job?  I love teaching but don’t like the boring parts of my 
job like tidying the classroom.  I also hate trimming paper so it fits into  the children’s books.   
Doing classroom displays isn’t really my thing either! 

Who is your favourite Learning Character and why? It’s got to be the have a go pig     
because if you try you can be surprised that you’re good at something or find it fun. 

In assembly, you told us that your new year’s resolutions were to go to the dentist 
more often and to do more running.  How are you getting on?  My dentist is very pleased 
with me and I have a new electric toothbrush.  My running is going well and I managed seven 
miles on Sunday.  I ran 14 times in January (not as often as my wife!) 

Who is your best friend at school?  I like all the adults but I’d probably say Mrs Rastall    
because we have a laugh together. 

Tell us your favourite joke:  What’s the biggest city in the world?  Dublin—because it keeps 
doubling and doubling and doubling! 

Thanks for being a good sport, Mr Lee.  Next week:  Claire, our fab school cook. 



 

 

 

There are lots of fantastic clubs for  
children to join at Sydenham including 
Comic Character Club.  Each week at 
the club, children learn how to draw  
different characters, often in a Manga 
style.  This week, the focus was how to 
draw a hedgehog and here are the  
lovely results!  Why don’t you have a 
try? 

UN Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 15: Freedom of Association 



Over the past few weeks, we have been working in partnership with The Family Learning Service.  
Parents have been learning to deepen their understanding of high quality interactions around texts 
and deep book talk.  They have also learnt how to empower their children to hold opinions of 
books and know that it's okay not to like them sometimes.  This has enabled parents/carers to be 
more open about books and try a variety of titles. 

Parents/carers have been encouraged to employ the strategies they’ve learnt at home and to     
notice changes in how their children engage with books. During the last session, one parent shared 
that her daughter pressed her grandparents to explain exactly why they liked a book, not just 
'because it's good.' Fantastic!  Another shared that her daughter is reluctant to read but she has 
realised that she can tap into other interests to engage her daughter in books. She has also    
started to model reading for pleasure herself at home. Wonderful! 

These lovely  photographs show families representing  their favourite books by creating story    
telling artefacts like masks and puppets, posters or pieces of artwork.  In the Summer Term, we 
hope to continue the good work by holding a mathematics course led by The Family Learning  
Service.  Why not come along? 





This week, Y1 and Y5 were visited by Warwickshire Fire and Rescue Service.  Pupils learnt 
about fire safety and how to “stop, drop and roll” if their clothes catch fire.  Our visiting        
firefighters also talked to the children about making a fire plan.  They went on to explain 
how dangerous it can be to play on the ice.  This was a really valuable learning session. 

UN Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29:  Goals of Education 



Well done to our Y6 recorder 
player’s who gave a fantastic 
performance of “Harrison’s 

Rag” in assembly. 



Year Four have been using 
Circle Time as a vehicle to 
discuss online safety.  This 
week, they took turns to 
share any worries they 

have about going online.  
They were then able to 
talk through solutions. 



UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 19:  The right to be protected from being hurt and mistreated, in body and mind 

Children in school take part in regular e-safety lessons in order to help them to understand the 
positives of the internet and being online as well as the potential risks. Our 360° Safety       
accreditation states that our school provides a high level of protection for users of the new 
technologies; and a high standard of online safety education and awareness for staff , pupils, 
parents and carers, to ensure that these users of the new technologies can be safe online  

 

However, it has come to our attention that there is a 
WhatsApp group that some children in Upper Key Stage 2 are 
using at home, which has prompted this reminder. 

WhatsApp is a quick, easy, and free way for people to connect with friends and family,   
whether by sharing photos, videos or memes. However, WhatsApp requires a minimum 
age of 16. As with most messaging services, WhatsApp can be used to share both positive 
and  negative messages. 

An increasing number of younger children have access to mobile phones, meaning that children 
and young people can be active on social media anywhere and at anytime. This can provide 
new opportunities for children and young people to 
learn and express themselves, but also presents risks 
including: 

 

 

 

 

Excluding a child from online games, 
activities or friendship groups 

Sending threatening, upsetting or    
abusive messages 

Creating and sharing embarrassing or 
malicious images or videos 

Voting for or against someone in an 
abusive poll 

Sadly, we have dealt with problems in school associated 
with all of these issues in recent years. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The children that we speak to about using social media often say that despite the age 
restrictions, they think they are old enough to use it. We remind them that  although 
they may be old enough to use the technology, they are not yet mature enough to deal 
with the impact of someone else saying something negative. 

For information and advice on how to safeguard your child: 

 

https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/ukcis-social-media-guide-
for-parents-and-carers/ 

 

https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/parents-a-z-
mental-health-guide/social-media/ 

I kept getting kicked out of 
the game by two of the 
players. I was so angry 
and I can’t forget about it. 

We were all in a group call, 
and then they kept muting 
me. I felt really upset and 
embarrassed. 

Some children were    
swearing and everyone 
found it funny. But it made 
me feel really worried. 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 19:  The right to be protected from being hurt and mistreated, in body and mind 



We are really looking forward to celebrating books during the week after half term!  
There will be book reading, costume wearing, story telling, reading-inspired writing and 
book-making aplenty, and we cannot wait to show you the end results! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please look out for these ‘book warmers’ that will come home next week to 
help to deepen your child’s understanding of the class book chosen to study 
during this special week. We hope you enjoy looking at them together!  

Miss Challand 



Tuesday 14th February Y4 SM Wagtails class assembly at 9.15am—parents and 
carers warmly welcomed. 

Tuesday 14th February YR RK Robins class assembly at 10.15am —parents and car-
ers warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 14th February Family Learning reading session, 1.45—3.00pm 

Tuesday 14th February Arts Ambassadors visiting Clapham Terrace Primary School 
to plan for Art in the Park. 

Wednesday 15th February Parent-Teacher Conferencing 

Thursday 16th February Parent-Teacher Conferencing 

Friday 17th February MMUFTI Day to raise funds for the Turkish/Syrian      
earthquake. 

Monday 20th - Friday 24th February, school closed for half-term holiday. 

Pupils return to school on Monday 27th February 

Monday 27th February Book Week 

Wednesday 1st March Katie Sahota, author, visiting school 

Thursday 2nd March World Book Day— children come to school dressed as a 
character linked to their class story book. 

Tuesday 7th March Y4 RK Starlings  class assembly at 9.15am —parents and 
carers warmly invited to attend. 

Thursday 9th March Y3 Roman Day 

Monday 13th March Vision screening for pupils in Reception. 

Tuesday 14th March YR HC Goldfinches  class assembly at 10.15am —parents 
and carers warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 21st March Y5 SD Woodpeckers class assembly at 9.15am —parents 
and carers warmly invited to attend. 

Wednesday 22nd March Holi celebration for Y1, Y3 and Y4—Bollywood dancing and    
coloured powder throwing. 



Monday 27th March Rocksteady concert at 2pm. 

Tuesday 28th March Y2 CP Wrens  class assembly at 10.15am —parents and 
carers warmly invited to attend. 

Thursday 30th March Bike marking from 2.30pm—come along and have your bike 
security marked 

Friday 31st March MUFTI Day—bring 50p if your child comes to school in 
their own choice of clothes 

Friday 31st March Y3/4 Bikeability sessions 

Monday 3rd—Friday 14th April, school closed for the Easter holidays 

Pupils return to school on Monday 17th April 

I'm sure, like all the staff at Sydenham, you have watched the media coverage of 
the tragic earthquake in Turkey and Syria in horror. 

To support the urgent aid going into both countries, we will be holding an extra 
MUFTI Day next Friday (17th February.) All proceeds will be donated to the 
Disasters Emergency Committee.  Please copy and paste the link below into your 
browser if you would like to find out more information:  

https://www.dec.org.uk/?
gclid=EAIaIQobChMI_dO33tOK_QIVsWDmCh3F4A4KEAAYASAAEgJp_vD_BwE  

Please make a donation, if you are able, via ParentPay using the payment item 
"Mufti."  If you prefer, you can also make a cash donation.  

Thank you. 

 

 

Mufti Day to raise funds for those affected by the Turkish/Syrian earthquake 

  

  

https://www.dec.org.uk/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMI_dO33tOK_QIVsWDmCh3F4A4KEAAYASAAEgJp_vD_BwE
https://www.dec.org.uk/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMI_dO33tOK_QIVsWDmCh3F4A4KEAAYASAAEgJp_vD_BwE




Happy weekend 

From Miss Glenny 

(Associate Headteacher) 


